
PROJECT OVERVIEW
The Arizona Department of Transportation, in 
partnership with the Navajo Nation, has initiated a bridge 
rehabilitation project at the Dead River Bridge (milepost 
316) and a pavement rehabilitation project (mileposts 
319-331) along Interstate 40 east of Holbrook. The work, 
which is scheduled to begin in April and be completed by 
fall 2025, will include:

Dead River Bridge Rehabilitation: Crews will replace 
the existing eastbound bridge deck and guardrail at the 
bridge. The bridge deck is the top-riding surface that 
motorists drive on.

Pavement Rehabilitation: Crews will remove and replace 
the top layer of pavement along 12 miles of I-40, roughly 
between Pinta and McCarrell roads. 
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BRIDGE & PAVEMENT REHABILITATION

Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other nondiscrimination laws and 
authorities, ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. Persons that require a 
reasonable accommodation based on language or disability should contact Ryan Harding at RHarding@azdot.gov or 602.550.8397. 
Requests should be made as early as possible to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation.

De acuerdo al Título VI de la Ley de Derechos Civiles de 1964, la Ley para Estadounidenses con Discapacidades (ADA por sus siglas 
en inglés) y otras leyes y autoridades contra la discriminación, ADOT no discrimina por raza, color, origen nacional, edad, género 
o discapacidad. Las personas que requieran una adaptación razonable basada en el idioma o la discapacidad deben comunicarse
con Ryan Harding al projects@azdot.gov o al 855.712.8530. Las solicitudes deben hacerse lo más pronto posible para asegurar
que ADOT tenga oportunidad de hacer los arreglos necesarios.

ADOT Project No. 040 AP 316 F0422 01C; 040 AP 318 F0498 01C 
Federal Aid No. 040-E(226)T; 040-E(227)T

CONTACT US

` Phone: 602.550.8397
` Línea Bilingüe Para Información sobre el Proyecto: 

855.712.8530
` Email: rharding@azdot.gov
`Mail: Ryan Harding, ADOT Community Relations, 1655 

W. Jackson St., MD 126F, Phoenix, AZ 85007

WHAT TO EXPECT

During the bridge rehabilitation, I-40 will be narrowed to 
one lane in each direction via a temporary crossover 
at Dead River Bridge. East- and westbound traffic will 
share lanes on the westbound bridge.

For the pavement rehabilitation project, drivers 
should plan for lane restrictions and reduced 
speed limits on I-40 while the pavement work is 
completed.  A minimum of one lane of traffic will be 
maintained in each direction throughout the project.

Drivers need to be prepared to stop when 
approaching the work zone, drive slowly through 
the work zone and use caution around construction 
personnel and equipment while the restrictions are 
in place.

STAY INFORMED

For more information, visit the project web page at azdot.gov/
projects/northeast-district-projects/i-40-bridge-pavement-
improvements-east-of-holbrook 

Subscribe to receive project updates and related travel 
restrictions directly to your email at azdot.gov.
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